
 
Executive Committee Meeting Summary 

June 5, 2019 
 

1. Executive Director Rob Cuff excused Chairman Craig Hammer and called the 
meeting to order.  He recognized outgoing members of the Executive Committee: 

Jim Birch—Region 3 
John Goldhardt—Region 6 
Dave McKee—Region 10 
Trever Wilson—Region 11 
Robert Henke—Region 12 
Bruce Bean—Region 14 
Alex Salvo—Region 16 
Trevor Powell—Region 18 
 

2. Mr. Cuff, Executive Director, provided the Committee with a list of spring state 
champions.   
 

3. Mr. Brenan Jackson discussed coaches’ certification.  He reminded members that 
all coaches need to complete certification prior to coaching.  Districts and schools 
shoulder the responsibility of training coaches and using the RegisterMyCoach 
tracking system.   

 
4. Mr. Jeff Cluff reviewed the spring ejection report, which had more ejections than 

last year.  Boys’ soccer was up in the number of ejections compared to last year.  
Baseball ejections were up slightly higher this spring compared to last spring.  A 
discussion on more education for student athlete behavior was held.    
 

5. The UHSAA staff reported and reviewed the spring activities, which included:  
track & field, boys’ soccer, boys’ tennis, softball, baseball, girls’ golf and 1A 
boys’ golf. 
 

6. Mr. Jon Oglesby reviewed the 2019-20 UHSAA calendar.  Items of discussion 
included an additional academic all-state window for activities and spring golf 
dates.  The calendar was approved for next year.   

 
7. Ms.  Jan Whittaker reminded and encouraged regions to hold their golf etiquette 

training clinics as soon as possible.  Mr. Jackson reminded schools to hold their 
pre-season soccer meetings with parents, students and coaches.  Many issues on 
the golf course and soccer fields can be eliminated with proper training. 

 
8. Ms. Whittaker reported on the workings of the Sportsmanship Committee.  The 

committee met and evaluated application forms for the award portion of the 
UHSAA sportsmanship program.  Most schools continue to participate and have 
received many positive experiences from the program.  Those schools who 
received zero ejections during the school year were provided to the Committee. 



9.  The eighth annual Student Leadership Conference scheduled in June at Corner 
Canyon High School was discussed and final preparations were addressed.   

 
10. Proposals from the Utah PGA section were submitted and approved by the 

Committee.  These items will be placed in the UHSAA Handbook on the golf 
page. 

 
11. The Committee voted to keep wrestling with the current scoring format and to 

keep divisional tournaments for the 2019-2020 season. 
 
12. The Executive Committee elected Craig Hammer, Washington School District, as 

Chair for 2019-2021. 
 
13. Mr. Cuff provided the Committee positive articles regarding education based high 

school activities.   


